Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 21st January 2019 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs John Freeman (Chair), Peter Wilkinson (Vice-Chair), Eileen Bland, Julian Bland, Gillian Edwards, Michelle Budden, John Taylor, Mike Gerrard, Bill Reynolds, Gary Williams and Iain Lasseter.
IN ATTENDANCE:  CWaC Cllrs Charles Fifield and Paul Williams, 3 residents
168.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)

168.1. Comments were made about the state of the grass between Walnut Avenue and Lime Avenue

168.2. Glen commented there are plants available for use around the village.  John Freeman to contact Mid Cheshire, via email, about them to be planted at their discretion.


168.3 .There will be a litter pick on Saturday 9th February at 10am organised by the Weaverham Trust.
169.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Roger Moss (approved), Cllr Harry Tonge and Cllr Charles Fifield who may arrive later.
170.
Declarations of New Interests – None.
171.
Approved John Freeman as interim acting clerk. 
172.
Minutes of meeting of 10th December 2018 were approved.
173.
Finance and Personnel Committee



173.1
Minutes of meeting held on 10th January 2019 were received.


173.2
November accounts were approved.

173.3
December accounts were approved.

173.4
The 2019/2020 budget was approved.

173.5
The standstill precept for 2019/2020 was approved.

173.6
The estimate for £2220 for the dog run fence replacement was approved.
174.
Youth Committee

174.1
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th January 2019 were received.

174.2
The expenditure of £4286 for the play park was approved as was the £6630 to replace the existing goal mouth with basketball net.

174.3
It was approved to merge the Youth and Grants committee.

175.
Planning Committee
175.1
Minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2018 were accepted.

175.2
Minutes of the meeting held on 11th January 2019 were accepted.
176.
The revised constitution for the Weaverham, Cuddington and Acton Bridge Cemetery Committee was approved subject to amendments already passed to the Clerk of the Committee.

Cllr J Bland left the meeting.

177.
Police Matters
177.1
The police report from PCSO Nichola Devey was distributed.
177.2
Cllr Budden expressed concerns about indiscriminate parking during school pick up times at the High School.  Cllr Freeman will email to ask PCSO Devey to carry out some observations.
177.3
Cllr P Wilkinson mentioned the surgery dates for the Police Surgeries that will be put on the notice boards.
177.4 
Cllr P Wilkinson expressed concerns about the response from CW&C Highways objecting to proposed siting of the speeding units we are considering.  Similar sitings are in use locally in the Borough.  The Police and local CW&C Councillors are happy with the Parish Council’s proposals.  This will be drawn to Highway’s attention.
178.
Meetings Attended

178.1
Cllrs Freeman, Lasseter, Wilkinson and E Bland had a meeting with Fiona Dunning of CW&C to progress the MUGA refurbishment project.
179.
Matters considered Urgent by the Chairman

179.1
Following a request from CEMEX to address the Council about sand quarrying it was agreed to invite them to speak to the Council at 6.30pm ahead of the next meeting on Monday 18th February.
CWAC Cllr Charles Fifield joined the meeting.

180.
Cheshire West and Chester Council Matters -Standing Orders were suspended

180.1
Cllr Williams mentioned the speed cameras in Acton Bridge were moveable.


180.2
Cllr Williams had reported a vehicle driving at excessive speed along Wallerscote Road.

180.3
Cheshire West has new a Chief Executive, Andrew Lewis.  He toured the village with Cllr Williams who drew his attention to a number of matters including those above, the need for a reasonable speed limit along Gorstage Lane and Weaverham Road and a pedestrian crossing on Wallerscote Road.  Andrew Lewis commented that joint funding may be a way forward with some of these projects.
180.4
The clerk was asked to progress litter and hygiene concerns at the Northwich Road shops.

180.5
The zebra crossing along the High Street is due for repainting in the spring.  Following complaints about near misses on the crossing it was suggested that CW&C consider putting illuminated posts up to aid motorists in realising there is a crossing ahead.
180.6   Andrew Lewis agreed that recent road repairs to Lime Avenue were poor and only involved some patching and undertook to draw it to Highways attention.  Cllr Taylor also mentioned this was the case at Cherry Lane and that following the work only half the signage had been removed.

180.7
Cllr Taylor mentioned rat traps not being maintained.  It was suggested a meeting with Jill Faulkner.  
180.8
It was agreed to review the state of the trees on the traffic island opposite the Northwich Road shops at the next Environment Committee meeting.  The clerk to email Tim Williams of CW&C over the matter.
181.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item).
181.1
Peter Andrewartha mentioned the litter problem of the footpath between Lime Avenue and Walnut Avenue.
182.2
Glen Gidley was invited to attend the Village Improvement Working Party meeting on Wednesday 23rd January 2019.  

182.
Date of next meeting – 18th February 2019 at 7pm.

Part B
Confidential item

183.
New Clerk
183.1
The deadline for applications had been extended to Friday 8th February 2019.











Meeting closed 8.30 pm
